

MINUTES 10TH OCTOBER 2022

Minutes of meeting of Dornoch & District Community Association (DADCA)
held at Social Club on Monday, 10th October 2022, at 8pm

MEMBERS OF THE DADCA BOARD:

Jim McGillivray – Acting Chair – JMc	Gareth Dixon – Treasurer – GD	Kim Tewnion – Secretary – KT
Donald Goskirk – DG Jerry Horack - JH	Jimmy Melville – JM Patrick Murray – PM	Jaen Rowland – JR Ruth Broadhead – RB

PRESENT	Jim McGillivray (Chair), Jim McGillivray, Jerry Horack, Paddy Murray, Jimmy Melville, Carol Mackay, Viki Mackenzie,
ABSENT	Gareth Dixon (Treasurer), Ruth Broadhead, Donald Goskirk, Jaen Rowland, Kim Tewnion
MINUTES	Lou Rollason
VISITING	Several members of the public.

1.	WELCOME & APOLOGIES	
	The Chair welcomed the members of the public who had so kindly turned up to the meeting. The Chair also wished to thank the outgoing Chairs (CM & VM) for all their work. PM gave both CM & VM some flowers as a token of thanks. The Chair (JMc) reiterated that he was only a figurehead for the time being. Apologies were received from DG, JR & GD.	
2.	MATTERS ARISING FROM PREVIOUS MEETING	
I.	Bishopfield Land PM went over the overview of the Bishopfield Land for the benefit of our guests which included the use of the money for a potential new community centre which would total just over £750,000 with the sale of land, the sale of the Dornoch Community Centre (Social Club) and potential income from RDGC. Final meeting of the planning permission for the land at Bishopfield is on the 15 th of October.	PM
II.	Progression Planning and Advertising The article printed in the Northern Time has proven to be successful as members of the public have attended the meeting. CM wanted to highlight that although her & VM have resigned as Chair they will still be happily intertwined in DADCA and used VM as an example with her continuing with bonfire & Flowers & Fairs.	
III.	Van The van is for the use of DADCA and the community.	PM
IV.	Bonfire Night PEL has been completed. The public notice will be put on display this evening. VM gave a brief overview of the event.	LR & VM
V.	ILM Fridge Purchase Done.	VM
VI.	Signage for Church DG is not here.	DG
3.	MINUTES FROM LAST MEETING The minutes were approved as an accurate record of fact having been proposed by JMc and seconded by PM.	
4.	KEystone (Regulatory and Compliance) Equal Opportunities Policy Disclosure SHEF Policy Vulnerable All okay & just required to update the review date & update on the website.	PM
5.	MEMBERSHIP	
I.	Membership applications: Michael Grist	LR

II.	Affiliated Group applications: N/A As above.	
6.	DIRECTORS VACANCIES	
	Potential members are present.	
7.	CURRENT BUILDING	
	The lock on the main door is being difficult and the mechanism may have just been jammed. Dave Mahoney may still need to look at it. JH stated that the heaters need to be swapped around and had spoken to someone regarding this being done.	DG
8.	FINANCE	
	GD is absent, so no full update.	
9.	CARBOOT SALES (Tabletop and Craft Sales)	
	The sales are now finished for the season. Next year ones have been agreed to be on the 1 st Saturday of the month as opposed to the last due to Golspie & Tain being on the last Saturday of the month.	
10.	COMMUNITY MARKET	
	There is concern about the grass for the September Community markets since extended use of the grass last year made it very difficult for the grass to recover and subsequently meant there was less space available for more stalls.	PM
11.	BOOKINGS/EVENTS	
	Ticking along just fine.	LR
12.	AOCB JMc asked for introductions to be made for the board. Introductions were then made, and people asked questions and they were answered to the best of the members abilities.	
13.	CLOSING	
	The Chairs thank everyone for attending and for their time in DADCA. The meeting is closed at 20:56.	
14.	DATE OF NEXT MEETING – 14th November 2022: 7:30 PM	